
 

 

             Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
 
   Memorandum 
 
 

 
To:  Mayor Walker and City Council 

 
Date: 01/10/2022   
 
From: Fire Chief Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding: Accept resignation of James Ahner 
 
Mayor and Council, 
 
I am asking for council to approve the resignation of firefighter James Ahner from the Princeton 
Fire and Rescue Dept. James has become very busy with his family and new job. James is 
concerned that he cannot devote the appropriate amount of time to the department and wishes 
to allow someone else that could, take his position.  
 
Thank you.  
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Fire Chief 
Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 


